
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

MINUTES   OCTOBER 14, 2024                6:00PM  

  

The October meeting of the Town of Two Rivers was called to order by Chairman Pohl. Supervisors Pohl, 

Petska, and Chase along with Clerk/Treasurer Timm were present. According to Chapter 19.84 of the 

Wisconsin Statutes, the meeting notices were posted in designated places and on the website. Confirmation 

from the Clerk that notices were properly posted was received. 

 

The September 9, 2024, regular meeting minutes were approved as printed and reviewed with a motion 

from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried.  

 

Chairman Pohl called three times for public input:  Mishicot School Superintendent addressed the body 

with regard to the referendum for the school district which will be on the ballot November 5, 2024 effective 

with the upcoming tax period.  If approved it will be on the tax bill that comes out in 2024.   

There being no more public input, it was closed. 

 

The financials were reviewed and placed on file with a motion from Petska and seconded by Chase, motion 

carried.  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and approved with a motion from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried. 

 

Preliminary budget was presented and will be mailed in the newsletter to all taxpayers prior to the public 

meeting November 18, 2024. 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to approve the purchase of an additional ADA Express 

Vote machine for the elections by using up the remaining ARPA funds and if not enough, balance will be 

taken from the elections budget for 2024. Motion carried. 

 

Reports from Highway Supervisor Kobes, Ambulance Board Member Kobes, Constable Liermann, 

Recycling Manager Wachholz and Fire Chief Leichtfuss 

Ambulance board representative reported that the per diem will be increasing to $12.00 per capita for 2025.   

Clerk will contact county planning and zoning and town’s attorney to continue the process for the Damm 

property on E. Hillcrest Road and send an additional letter to Richard Lewis on Johnston Drive with required 

signature for removal of junk on property. A new/different address was found for Dennis Damm and another 

registered letter will be sent to both addresses for removal of all items in the roadway right of way. 

Fire Chief reported that the drains on the new fire truck are not installed correctly and will be taken care of. 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to adjourn the regular meeting and go into closed 

session at 6:40pm, motion carried. 

 

Board adjourned from closed session and made a motion was made to accept the raises for 2025 by Chase 

and seconded by Petska.  Motion carried.  It was also mentioned that the Chairman, in his newsletter report, 

will ask residents for summer help. 

 

 

 

 



Motion was made to adjourn board meeting at 7:18pm, motion carried and meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

  

 

Bonnie Timm             ______________________________  

Clerk/Treasurer                   Authenticated by Steve Pohl, Chairman  


